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ACTION TRANSMITTAL No. 2018-15 

DATE: January 19, 2018 

TO: Technical Advisory Committee 

FROM:  TAC Funding & Programming Committee 

PREPARED BY: Joe Barbeau, Senior Planner (651-602-1705) 

SUBJECT: Program Year Extension Request: Washington Tech Safe Routes to 
School Improvements 

REQUESTED 
ACTION: 

The City of St. Paul requests a program year extension for its 
Washington Tech Safe Routes to School project (SP# 164-591-003) 
to 2019. 

RECOMMENDED 
MOTION: 

That the Technical Advisory Committee recommend to TAB 
approval of the City of St. Paul’s program year extension request to 
move the Washington Tech Safe Routes to School Improvements 
project (SP# 164-591-003) to 2019. 

BACKGROUND AND PURPOSE OF ACTION: The City of St. Paul received $816,000 
in Surface Transportation Block Grant (STBG) Program funding to install sidewalks near 
Washington Tech School for program year 2018 in the 2016 Regional Solicitation.  The 
City’s local match is not yet available but the City states that it will be available during 
the 2019 program year. 

RELATIONSHIP TO REGIONAL POLICY: The Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) 
adopted the Program Year Policy in April 2013 and updated it in August 2014 to assist 
with management and timely delivery of transportation projects awarded federal funding 
through the TAB’s Regional Solicitation. The policy includes a procedure to request a 
one-year extension based on extenuating circumstances within certain guidelines. 

STAFF ANALYSIS: Based on the score on the attached worksheet, staff recommends 
approval of the program year extension to 2019. It is important to note that an extension 
of the program year does not guarantee federal funding will be available in that year.  
The project sponsor is responsible for completing the project in the new program year 
and covering the federal share of the project until federal funding becomes available. At 
this time the project would be in line for 2022 reimbursement of federal funds, though an 
earlier reimbursement may occur if funding becomes available.  In that case the TAB 
Federal Funds Management Process would be followed.  The program year change 
would be administered in the annual Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) update 
and does not require a separate TIP amendment. 

COMMITTEE COMMENTS AND ACTION: At its January 18, 2018, meeting, the 
Funding & Programming Committee voted unanimously to recommend approval of the 
program year extension request. 
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ROUTING 

TO ACTION REQUESTED DATE COMPLETED 

TAC Funding & Programming Committee Review & Recommend 1-18-2018 

Technical Advisory Committee Review & Recommend  

Transportation Advisory Board Review & Approve  

 



Mr. Paul Oehme

Mr. Oehme,
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